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	Thursday 20.03.08

	

	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management, (ARN) Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Joanne Tallentire, Deputy Academic Registrar (JT), Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), Paul Johnston, Membership Services Manager (PJ), Richard Doughty, SU President, Sean Cottrell, SU VP Student Development (SCtt), Phill Pearson, SU VP Finance & Services (PP), Matt Excell, SU VP Sports & Societies (ME).  

	Apologies
	Sam Cox, SU VP Academic & Welfare (SCx), Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager, (DB)   

	Secretary
	


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	42/2008 – Late Night Opening of Blues Bar – It was noted AB and Tim Morris will be looking at the whole estate not just Blues Bar. AB informed that by the end of the year he will be able to report on proposals for October 2008.
It was noted that Mondo pizza will continue to operate on a reduced menu during the summer period depending on whether people use it over the Easter period. RF to share pre-session arrival date with AB/PJ.
43/2008 - Executive Committee Structure – It was noted the revised governance model had gone through and it is likely to be approved at the next Union Council meeting 
48/2008 – Sports Advisory Group – Proposed committee structure – AHR to check he has fed comments through to David. 
63/2008 – Campus Paths – It was noted that the Estates and Grounds department are distributing gravel on to the paths – not the Safety Office. ARN said he will continue to monitor the situation. 
65/2008 – Neighbourhood Action Panel – RF suggested having an SU presence on the panel may be beneficial.

SCtt thought the University and Union should be engaging more actively with Greenstead youth. RF suggested this be raised at NAP.

AHR informed that it is likely the bursary fund will change radically which might afford opportunities   to help Greenstead students. The SU would be committed as the revies of the bursary arrangements occurred.
66/2008 - Underpass – It was noted work is being done to try and stop the underpass flooding. Councillor Young is in support of this so action is being awaited by the Highway Agency.   
	
	AB

RF

AHR

ARN

AHR



	
	 
	
	

	4)
	Feedback From Meetings
	
	

	
	
	
	

	a)
	Welfare Forum
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	No meetings took place.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	b)
	Sports Advisory Group
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted all awards have now been given. PR suggested a further 2 people who it was felt deserved an award. PR to forward to MEx who will then raise through the appropriate channels.
	
	PR

	
	
	
	

	c)
	Multifaith Chaplaincy Centre 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There were no matters arising from the minutes.  
	
	

	5)
	Feedback and Update from ongoing items (requested by the SU)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	a)
	Exam Timetabling 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	JT informed that she had met with Perci Abrahams re: student constraints and the possibility of more exams being scheduled during the week etc. She informed that although nothing has actually changed there is now a better understanding of the situation. JT said she was unsure it was possible to move forward with this any other way and listed the constraints that the Exam Office faces. She went on to say that they have avoided bunching exams together in one week as much as possible so students should find the timetable easier overall. 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	b)
	Accommodation Issues
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted there had been one further eviction but in general the situation seems to have calmed down. The Proctor had been proactive in helping the situation. 

SCtt thought that work may need to be done to improve the RSN service as if incidents are not seen to be acted upon it may stop students wanting to identify other students, especially those that they live closely with. The question was also raised as to whether incidents should be reported to the Proctor more quickly. 
It was requested to put ‘anti-social behaviour on campus’ on the next agenda. RF to lead on this issue. 
	
	PR

RF

	
	
	
	

	6)
	Any Other Business 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Sports storage – MEx informed that the sports storage space is now at its limit and there is nowhere to store the triathlon bikes. 
ARN to investigate what progress has been made on acquiring a sea crate and pass any information on to Dominic King. 

The Hex – AB said that the wiring of the Hex could cause possible conflict with Ramadan. ARN to look into this and the overall condition on the Hex. ARN to report back at the next meeting.  
	
	ARN

ARN


